
 

August 21, 2025 

53rd National Convention of Company Secretaries 

Call for Articles for publication in the Souvenir 

Dear Professional Colleague, 

The 53rd National Convention of Company Secretaries is scheduled to be held during 

October 31 & November 1-2, 2025 at Hotel Grand Hyatt Kochi Bolgatty, Kochi, 

Kerala on the theme ‘Progressive, Inclusive and Sustainable Bharat’. The sub-

themes under the same are as under: 

❖ Progressive Regulatory Reforms – Navigating Change with Strategic Foresight 

❖ Capital Market Reforms vis-à-vis Sustainable Economy 

❖ MSMEs & Startups: Role of Financial Ecosystem & Technology 

❖ Circular Economy: New Perspectives and Emerging Role of CS 

❖ AI Emergence: Capabilities, Possibilities and Challenges 

❖ Grassroot Governance – Promoting Equity & Inclusion 

To commemorate this mega event, a Souvenir containing messages of dignitaries, 

programme details, articles on the abovementioned theme and sub-themes, etc. is 

proposed for release by the Institute.  

Members who wish to contribute article for publication in the Souvenir are requested to send 

the same through email at conference@icsi.edu on or before September 15, 2025. The 

article should be between 2,500 – 4,000 words (font size Arial 11 point – single space / single 

column and without any diagrams / sketches / downloaded pictures from internet). The 

content shall be original work of the author. Articles will be checked for plagiarism by the 

Institute. The Articles Screening Committee constituted specially for the 53rd National 

Convention will consider the Articles received and the decision of the Committee will be final 

in all respects.  

Member whose article is published in the Souvenir shall be granted 4 (FOUR) CPE Credits 

(Structured) and select publications of the Institute in recognition of his/her efforts. Please 

send article in the MS Word mentioning your Name, Membership No., Mobile No., 

Designation, Organisation/Firm Name. Articles not complying with the abovementioned 

specifications including length of the article shall be rejected. 

We look forward to your contribution!!  

With best regards, 

CS Dhananjay Shukla  

President, The ICSI 

 

         
  


